Essex Metropolitan Junior League 2023 / 2024

Firstly, I would like to thank all the coaches, players, umpires, parents and spectators for supporting our Junior League this season.  
With over sixty teams participating it has been an extremely busy season and likely to be even busier next season.
Congratulations to all our winners and runners-up and a huge well done to all of the teams and players that played in the league.
The league will continue to play U13 / U14 / U16 age groups on main league Saturdays and U11 / U12 age groups playing on alternate Saturdays. This will enable the league to grow and accept more clubs/teams into our league. We will also be introducing the two round format to the U12 age group.
It’s also lovely to see our newly qualified Inter Officiating umpires gaining experience by beginning their journey of umpiring in the Junior League.
The safety of our players, coaches and officials continues to be our top priority. To ensure the safety of all our young players spectators must watch matches from outside the courts. 
I look forward to seeing you all next season.
Kind regards
Kaye Cornwall
Essex Met Junior League Secretary 
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